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Top: Ocean City Life-Saving Station, 1878 Style 
Bottom Left: Pearl Shuster standing beside her catch of marlin, c. 1940
Bottom Right: Family of four sailing down the Sinepuxent Bay in a sailboat, c. 1920s



The Museum of Ocean City will be restored to its appearance in 1916 when it first opened as

the Bank of Ocean City. Built-in 1910 and operated as a general store, the plans include

displays about the bank but also other early events around town. Meeting space, lecture space,

and archival storage are also included. Stay tuned for progress reports!

With cooler weather arriving this would be an opportune time for a visit to the Ocean City

Lifesaving Station Museum on the inlet end of the boardwalk. Take a picture with the beautiful

fall display with the two-and-a-half-ton anchor. October is History Month in Worcester County,

and along with all the museums in the county, The OCLSS Museum has a full month of

activities planned. Check out our website for more information.

Remember the Ocean City Spirit Award!  Check the website for more information, but take the

time to nominate someone to be honored with this annual award. Find the application under

the “Support” dropdown tab.

Take a little time to stroll the boardwalk, enjoy some popcorn and French fries, and stop by the

museum and say hi.

Presidents Message 

September is here! Summer is over! But things are very busy
within the Ocean City Museum Society. The activities include: the
restoration of the old Bank of Ocean City building on the corner
of Baltimore Avenue and Dorchester Street and the addition of
an elevator to the current building. The Museum of Ocean City is
the name that the board selected to call this new branch of the
Ocean City Lifesaving Station Museum. The largest fundraising
project that the board has undertaken is being planned and
started this month. We need to raise an additional $500,000 to
be able to complete the project. 
            

“Beginning with the historical origins of the U.S Coast Guard’s rescue boat
community, CG 41332 offers the first book-length accounts of this 1977
accident, the lineage of surfmen, and the evolution of the service’s National
Motor Lifeboat School. Meticulously prepared by a former Cape
Disappointment surfman, CG 41332 brings new light to the relationships
between these interconnected histories and also explores healing after
adversity.”
Available in the Museum Gift Shop. 

John will be hosting a virtual book talk on October 28th as a part of our
Worcester County History Month. Contact the museum to receive the
online link. 

Book of the month





a summer to remember...

Our Land, Sky and Sea
Program overlooking the Inlet.

Tour group from TRIO
Upward Bound out of Ohio.

Do you know someone who has helped preserve local
history? If so, we invite you to nominate them for the
Spirit Award. Both individuals and organizations are
eligible. For nominee requirements, please visit
https://www.ocmuseum.org/support-us/spiritaward      

Curator Christine and Assistant
Curator Cara at the "Adapting to a
Changing Climate", a professional
development experience hosted by
the Maryland Coastal Bays.

Book signing with
Author Mark E. Landry,
“Beach Patrol: Life
Guarding in Ocean
City, MD, 1966-1974.”

A school field trip group
learning about the life-saving
service.
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We had several authors
stop in to sign copies of
their books for the
Museum Shop.

Curator Christine teaching
about horseshoe crabs during
a Daily Aquarium Feeding. 

Our most popular summer
program, All About Sharks,
pulling in a crowd on the
boardwalk.

Book signing with Author
Bunk Mann, “OC Chronicles”,
with a visit from Senator Mary
Beth Carozza.

Owen has started his senior year at Manchester Valley High
School. His favorite animal in the Aquarium Room is Boh
the diamondback terrapin. After high school Owen wants
to attend Salisbury University to study biology or
environmental science. In his free time he enjoys playing
soccer. While volunteering, Owen held meet and greets
with our diamondback terrapin outside the museum.

Meet Owen, one of our summer volunteers! 

a summer to remember...continued...



CURATOR'S NOTE  
WRITTEN BY CHRISTINE OKERBLOM

Our aquariums are a big draw for us here at the Museum. We
receive thousands of visitors who enter the Museum annually to
attend our daily summer aquarium programs. When DNR invited
me to join them on their boat, I said “YES” with no hesitation, as I
knew it would be an opportunity to collect new specimens for our
tanks. As I stepped aboard, I had no idea my day would consist of
making one small mistake after another.
          
Shortly after leaving the dock, we dropped anchor. Using a seine net,
we pulled hundreds of fish species onto the boat. DNR was to identify,
measure, and count all species on board. I stood there in awe, looking
at the hundreds of fish before me, until Steve from DNR nudged me
and said, "OK, get in there and help." I replied, "Oh, I'm here to collect
fish for our aquariums; I'll just watch." 
          
Steve replied, "If you're here, you will help!” I started scooping up fish, measuring, and identifying them. I
shouted to the guy recording data, “17 black drum!” Steve interrupted, “No, those are sheepshead.” I thought
to myself, let's try this again. I counted and measured more fish and shouted to the guy recording data, “11,
black seabass!” Only to have Steve correct me again, "NO, wrong, those are tautogs." Strike 1 failed to
identify fish correctly. 

       
After hours of misidentifying fish, I had worked up an appetite, time for lunch. I pulled a banana out of my
backpack; Steve shouted from across the boat, “YOU BROUGHT A BANANA ONBOARD!” I replied Yes, “would
you like half?” I thought he must be hungry if he is this excited about splitting a banana with me. Steve
replied, "NO, I don't want half; you are never supposed to bring a banana on board." That is when I learned
that carrying a banana on board is bad luck; this superstition dates back to the 1700s when lost ships were
noted to have been carrying bananas as cargo. Sailors were also known to sail at high speeds when
transporting bananas in fear of spoilage; because of this, they neglected to stop or slow down to catch fish
for the crew. Strike 2, banana on board. 
  
Nearing the end of the day, I pulled out my phone to take photos, as I promised the staff back at the Museum
that I would photograph this experience so we could share it in our upcoming museum newsletter. After
photographing the boat, fish, and beautiful scenery, I jumped in the water to help collect more fish. As I
returned to the boat, I noticed my phone was missing. Before I knew it, everyone onboard was helping me
look for it. After we flipped every cooler and backpack upside down, Steve said, “You would have had to set
it down on the edge of the boat for it to go overboard; it must be somewhere on the boat.” Then it dawned
on me that I did exactly that: I sat my phone on the boat's edge before getting in the water to collect more
fish. As my phone sat at the bottom of the bay, I thought about how my day on the water was a humbling
experience. Strike 3, phone overboard, derailed data collection. 

Despite my three strikes, I managed to collect several fish species for the museum aquariums. These include
a smooth puffer, pigfish, grouper, pipefish, lined seahorse, black drum, tautog, and black seabass. Even
though I made several mistakes on the water that day, I came to shore with new appreciation and knowledge
regarding our native wildlife. I encourage you to visit the Museum this fall so you, too, can develop a deeper
appreciation and knowledge for the wildlife that call our region home!   
                                     



ASSISTANT CURATOR'S NOTE 
WRITTEN BY CARA DOWNEY

Dear Members and Friends of the Museum,

It has been a busy summer for us! Besides having
many visitors and programs, we have been
working on the museum's Oral History Project.
Our summer History Intern, Eddie St. Lawrence
from Western Connecticut State University, has
conducted interviews all summer and will
continue with this project through December. 

Oral history interviews are essential because they
provide a unique and personal perspective on
historical events and experiences. They allow
individuals to share their stories, which may not 

LOUIS PARSONS III
MEMORIAL 

PHOTO CONTEST

OCEAN CITY MUSEUM SOCIETY PRESENTS

www.ocmuseum.org

The competition features three of Lou's favorite categories:
the beach, boardwalk, and sunset. The contest is open to
all novice and professional photographers (18 and over).
Each category winner will be awarded $250.00, and the

grand prize winner will take home a grand total of $500.00
in prize money. Also, this year we will be including a

People's Choice vote! This allows friends and family to vote
on their favorite photos. The winner of People's Choice will

take home a gift basket valued at $100.00!

To enter the contest or to vote:
https://www.gogophotocontest.com/oceancitymuseumsociety

have been recorded or documented in other ways, and provide insight into the
social, cultural, and political contexts of the time. These interviews also help
preserve and celebrate the diversity of human experiences and perspectives,
ensuring that future generations can access a more complete and accurate
historical record. 

If you or someone you know lives or has lived in the Worcester County area and
would like to participate in this project, please get in touch with us at
intern@ocmuseum.org. 





Summer Interns

EDDIE ST.  LAWRENCE
SUMMER HISTORY INTERN

Eddie has started his senior year at Western
Connecticut State, studying history. This
summer, he conducted interviews with Ocean
City locals to extend upon the museum’s
collection of recorded interviews. Eddie has
decided to stay on this fall to continue this
project. While researching he has had the most
interest in learning about the local hotels,
particularly the history of the Commander
Hotel.

Molly has started her senior year at Grove City
College studying conservation biology. Her
favorite animal in the Aquarium Room is Boh
the diamondback terrapin. Molly hosted the
All About Sharks programs and daily Aquarium
Feedings. During her summer in Ocean City
she has enjoyed meeting visitors in the
museum and living with her grandparents in
town during the internship. 

MOLLY EHRHART
SUMMER EDUCATOR INTERN

RILEY LANE
SUMMER EDUCATOR INTERN

Riley has started her junior year at the
University of Delaware studying wildlife
ecology and conservation, as well as marine
science. Her favorite animal in the Aquarium
Room is the lined seahorse. Riley hosted the
Land, Sky and Sea programs and daily
Aquarium Feedings. During her summer in
Ocean City she has enjoyed afternoons at the
Inlet beach  and working at Harrison’s Harbor
Watch. 
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Do you have an artifact that you would like todonate to the museum? If so, please contact
Cara@ocmuseum.org.

WELCOME
NEW MEMBERS

HELEN ARTHUR
BERLIN, MD

RUSS BARKER
OCEAN CITY,  MD

EVAN BAUM
BEL AIR,  MD

MIKE BILDER
LANSDALE, PA

ARLYNN BITTER PEAVEY
FREMONT, CA

TERENCE BRADY
BETHESDA, MD

MATTHEW BURNS
LUDLOW, VT

DAVID BUSH
EXPORT, PA

MICHAEL CONMERS
PHILADELPHIA, PA

JACKIE DEGROFT
OCEAN CITY,  MD

EDWARD FOY, I I I
SPARROWS POINT, MD

WENDY FOY
SPARROWS POINT, MD

LINDA FRANCIS
YORK, PA

HEATHER FURCA
VENTNOR, NJ

ALEXANDRA GOETZ
ST. THOMAS, VI

BRIAN GORMAN
HERSHEY, PA

ALICIA HELFRICH
DALLASTOWN, PA

ANDREW HOLLINGSHEAD
GLEN BURNIE,  MD

DON HOOKER
OCEAN CITY,  MD

JOSEPH HUBBARD
CANASTOTA, NY

HEIDI HULETT
BOWIE, MD

KODY KAZANECKI
THORNHURST, PA

KATHLEEN KREITZ
WYOMISSING, PA

ADAM MARGOVIC
BELLE VERNON, PA

JESSICA MAYNE
PHOENIX, MD

VICTORIA MCKERNAN
WASHINGTON, D.C.

TONY MECKLEY
HANOVER, PA

JAY NAISH
REISTERSTOWN, MD

DANIELLE PFROMMER
WEST CHESTER, PA

JEFF PIERCE
FRANKFORD, DE

LAURA POHLENZ
BEL AIR,  MD

SARA POVEDA
FLORIDA, NY

CAMMY REYNOLDS
BEDFORD, TX

VIRGINIA P.  RITTER
CROWNSVILLE,  MD

JAMES RODOWSKY
BALTIMORE, MD

DENISE ROYALL
QUAKERTOWN, PA

JEFF ROYALL
QUAKERTOWN, PA

LISA SANDERS
SILVER SPRING, MD

LYNN SCHWARBER
WEST CHESTER, OH

STEPHEN SHOWALTER
MILMONT PARK, PA

KELLY A.  STALNAKER
BALTIMORE, MD 

JEAN SWARTZ
MIFFLINTOWN, PA

ELIZABETH SWEENEY
UNION BEACH, NJ 

MARIE TIERNEY
JEFFERESON TWP, PA

YVONNE WALTER
SELINSGROVE, PA

BERTHA WETHERINGTON
BALTIMORE, MD

CHERYL WINEBRENNER
LOUISVILLE,  KY

MARTHA WOOD
OCEAN CITY,  MD



Do you have an artifact that you would like todonate to the museum? If so, please contact
Cara@ocmuseum.org.

Individual $10.00
Family $30.00 
Supporting $100.00 
Sustaining $250.00 

OCEAN CITY LIFE-SAVING STATION MUSEUM

Do you know someone who would enjoy
a membership to the museum? Visit
www.ocmuseum.org to learn more!

The Ocean City Museum Society
Board of Directors
Mabel Rogers, President
Michael Maykrantz, Vice President
Gordon Katz, Treasurer
Joanne Guilfoil, Secretary
Joseph Moore, Board Attorney
Mary Adeline Bradford
John Fager
Lee Gerachis
Alfred Harrison
John Lynch
Hunter "Bunk" Mann
Shirley Moran
Bob Rothermel
Stephanie Shockley
Reid Tingle
Newt Weaver

Staff
Christine Okerblom, Curator
Cara Downey, Assistant Curator
Emma Hancock-Bontempo, Office Associate
Allan Beres, Museum Aide
Debbie DeFressine, Museum Aide
Robert Gilmore, Museum Aide

During downtime, the USLSS surfmen could be found
hanging out in the parlor, also known as the day room.
One might find them playing cards, reading, carving
wooden decoys, or playing music. Many of the stations
had a piano in their parlor.

Library cabinets were rotated between the stations, and
women’s volunteer organizations would collect and
supply the books.

Occasionally, in the evenings, and only during good
weather, the wives, girlfriends, and friends of the surfmen
would come for an evening of dancing and
entertainment. Museum Hours

May-October: 10:00-5:00, Open Daily

November-April: 10:00-4:00, Sat & Sun

Illustration from the Demorest’s Family Magazine, May 1891



The mission of the Ocean City Museum Society is to inspire and support
the interpretation and appreciation of the cultural and natural history of
Ocean City, Maryland, the Worcester County coastal region, and equally,
the historical role performed by the United States Life-Saving Service, and
to preserve, with subsequent mandate, the 1891 structure that once
served as the Ocean City Station. 

Ocean City Life-saving
Station museum

P.O. Box 603 
Ocean City, Maryland 21843     


